Minutes for Clifton and Clifton East Neighbourhood Forum ​ 1st September 2010
Attendees
Chair ​ Stephen Perry
Councillor Simon Cook
Councillor Trevor Blythe
Nick Christo
Lorna Heaysman
PC Nick Shaw
PC Jez BURSTOW
PCSO Sue PASSMORE
11 members of the community
Discussions
Greeting by Stephen Perry.
NC outlined the position of chair of the meeting, and as there had never been a formal vote for the position of chair, invited nominations for this position. None were forthcoming, so SP intimated his willingness to remain as chair. This was accepted, with thanks, to be reviewed in April 2011.
A prolonged discussion took place regarding the structure of the meeting and it's effectiveness. This discussion centred around the following points and observations:-
· A need to make the Forum a true partnership.
· That there should be collaboration between the public and partners.
· Do we really agree on the issues being passed on for action?
· Can the community play a part in solving the problem? 
· E.g. Graffiti removal, A Boards, anti-social behaviour at and around pubs
· A proposal to discuss fewer items to try to make a real impact each meeting
· If necessary, the formation of working parties.
· Plans for a Community Association Council.
This discussion is not minuted in detail. It is hoped that the group found the discussion useful, and that the community will be in a position to further develop these ideas, and their involvement in problem-solving within the Neighbourhood Area.
Local resident, Maggie SHAPLAND, raised concerns stating that she was taking photographs of a local issue and received a letter sent to her and was the subject of a petition which 300 people signed.
General discussion on how we can improve the attendance. Ideas included:-

· Letter drop to all houses.
· Letter drop to every house in 5.
· Message all on mail list 3 weeks before
· Increase use of the local websites.
· Use of school newsletters.
Discussion regarding waste issues. TB explained that SITA's contract is up for renewal and that negotiations are to take place. This is at the strategic level but it was pointed out that these issues can be highlighted at the Neighbourhood forum level and then passed up.
SC raised that parking around corners has arisen on the Cotham and Redland meeting and they have allocated £7500 to commission a study to see which corners require yellow lines around them.
Group asked if we could do this ourselves. SC explains that we could but in order for it to be legal the actual survey would need to be completed by the council. The reason for this is that these stats would be used as part of the TRO that is the basis of the law used to enforce and breaches.
The need for a community building was discussed. The point raised was that there is no focal point in Hotwells, Cliftonwood, Clifton and Clifton East. There used to be the Hope centre but that has gone. Various points made as to the size, running cost, location etc but all were agreed a community building would be of benefit. Several names mentioned such as the old science church (planning application in for flats) and the picture house.
The rejuvenation of the space under the flyover in the Cumberland Basin was discussed. Point raised was that this was set up as a community base with nice fountains, gardens etc. It has slowly degraded over the years and is now a place that that is dark and people pass through as quick as possible.
Feedback on Previous Priorities
NC has produced a sheet with the updates on the previous priorities. This was well received by those in attendance. There was a request to include the name of the lead person on each issue (for example who is leading the review on the CIA).

New Priorities/Concerns
	No.
	Priority/Concern
	Lead officer

	1

	Feedback on 20mph schemes, and possible implementation within Clifton
	Alistair Cox ​ Bristol City Council

	2
	Street Cleansing ​ Quality of 
cleansing completed across 
area, and equipment used
	Bristol City Council ​ Clean and Green
To be raised at Neighbourhood Partnership

	3
	Concerns regarding street 
drinking and noise ​ Alma Road area

Cumulative Impact Assessment
- How to engage with this?
	Mark Alderton ​ Police
Nick Carter ​ Bristol City Council

	4
	Lack of Community facilities
	John Hirst ​ Neighbourhood Delivery Team
Lorna Heaysman ​ Bristol City Council
Denis Gornall ​ Chair of Hotwells and 
Cliftonwood Community Association
To be raised at Neighbourhood Partnership


Date of Next Meetings
1) Cabot, Clifton and Clifton East Neighbourhood Partnership
Tuesday 5thOctober, 7pm, at Jack's Brasserie, The Pavilion, 1 Hannover Quay, Harbourside, Bristol.
2) Clifton and Clifton East Neighbourhood Forum
Wednesday 8thDecember 2010, 7pm, The New Hall, Clifton High School
